TARVIN TENNIS CLUB AGM

WEDNESDAY 21st March 2018
THE EDNA ROSE ROOM, TARVIN COMMUNITY CENTRE
1. Apologies

Howard Fowler, Chris Morris, Kevin Mayhew, Derek and Lesley Clague, Alan McGeachie, Ros Roberts, Len Shipley, Joan Heaton, John Okell, Kath Creswell
2. Minutes of the 2017 Meeting

These were approved with no matters arising. 
3. Chairman’s Report for 2018
Rob welcomed all attendees to The Tarvin Community Centre and said that the committee would welcome feedback on the new format for the AGM.  Should this format be repeated next year or should we revert back to Vicars Cross Golf Club?
Rob referred to 2017 as a quieter year after the huge improvements that took place in 2016. However, 2018 was the Club's 50th anniversary.  To celebrate, the Club organised a dinner in the Community Centre which was a great success.  90 members and friends attended and Rob thanked all those who contributed to the event.
The new clubhouse has been a great success and has attracted a lot of complimentary comments from visiting clubs.  The decking has been particularly beneficial for viewing play and the flowers provided by Rowena have certainly made it more attractive.
The new facilities have highlighted the fact that the old clubhouse, retained temporarily as a store, is an eyesore.  The Committee is currently discussing how much to spend on making its appearance more acceptable whilst bearing in mind that in the medium term the plan is to remove it and replace it with something smaller and more attractive.
The floodlights are great for extending playing time but they have not been used as much as we would have liked.  They have not, as far as the club is aware, been an inconvenience for the neighbours and we hope we can extend their permitted usage from 8.30 pm to 9.30 pm, which might help to encourage more members to play at night.
The playing condition of the courts was improved by the 'deep clean' carried out in Autumn 2016.  This cost around £10, 000 but it was very necessary.  James Pond has done a great job in brushing the courts but they are now in need of mechanical brushing.  Unfortunately, our regular contractor, Rodney, has suffered a severe stroke and it may be that we are looking for a new contractor to undertake this work.
Rob mentioned the fixing of the year's subscriptions and the Committee's proposals which have been endorsed by the Trustees.  Last year we raised subscriptions by a significant amount to recognise the improvement to the Club's facilities and also the increased cost of running and maintaining them.
Also key in setting the cost of membership is the very real need of attracting and retaining new members.  Membership numbers have been falling slowly for many years, in common with most sports clubs, but our Club is at a bit of a crossroads in that we potentially have a falling income but increased costs.  We need everyone to do what they can to attract new members and with that in mind we have somehow to make Tuesday/Friday Club nights in particular more attractive and better supported.
As part of the need to attract members we are again going to participate in the Great British Tennis Weekend on Saturday, 12 May.  Again, Felicity is taking the lead in this and if it is as successful as last year’s event when 65 people attended, it will be a great platform on which to promote the Club. Any support for the GBTW will be welcomed. 
Rob highlighted the decline in the junior membership - a big disappointment to him personally, and outlined that 2 or 3 Committee members have spoken with Gary about how we turn things round. Any ideas people have in this regard are welcome and we should make this a priority for 2018.
Rob thanked the Playing Committee and Team Captains for the work they put in.
He also thanked all the Committee for the work they put in and.  He particularly thanked Felicity and Rowena, as Secretary and Treasurer respectively, and Allyson Clarkson for auditing the accounts.
The Club has lost 2 stalwart members, Jane Wilson and Barbara Francis, who have left the area after many years as members.  Judi Jennings and Andrea Grey are also leaving the Club after many years which is a real shame.
This is Rob’s last Chairman's Report, although  he is staying on the Committee.  Currently we do not have a volunteer to take over and if someone does not come forward tonight, it will be the first task of the new Committee to either elect or co-opt a Chairman. Rob stated that he has enjoyed his time as Chairman of the club but it is more than time we had new blood and new ideas in the role.
Rob acknowledged Margaret Dixon’s contribution over the past 50 years and presented her with some flowers in celebration of her recent birthday. 
Rob then recognised the contribution of Graham Bunting who has put a lot of effort into utilising the floodlights both for a club night on a Wednesday and Thursdays for match practice.
In addition our subscriptions are proposed to remain the same and in line with other clubs we are looking to give introductory offers.
4. Treasurer’s Report
Rowena Okell presented a summary, as audited by Allyson Clarkson, and a breakdown of the accounts. It’s been a relatively straightforward year with a surplus of £3,333.99 and a cash balance of £28,275.05 – the majority of which will be used for resurfacing, when the time comes. Therefore, we do need to work to improve the surplus.
Our main income comes from subscriptions, and we are only just maintaining senior membership levels and the income only increased due to the subscriptions generally increasing by £15 to £8,501.67 as opposed to £7,508.50 in 2016.

The 50th anniversary party was not meant to generate a surplus and the purpose was served by making a profit of £20.

Payments include remaining costs to the project – ie a retention payment to the contractor and Surfacelux  as well as legal fees and clubhouse costs – amounting to a total of £2,620. The running costs include rent, insurance, and utitities, fees to the Lta and the maintenance of the courts. Our total payments for £8,418.29
Looking into 2018, there maybe some ongoing costs to do with the cabling of the floodlights, which require an easement and will incur legal fees.
We also anticipate some expenditure relating to the old club house – Rowena asked for members’ views, and stated that the general view amongst the committee is that it is too expensive to demolish and rebuild at the present time, and that it will be refurbished in the medium term.
Rob thanked Rowena for her enormous efforts in producing the accounts and Keith thank Allyson Clarkson for auditing the accounts.

5. Captain’s Reports

The team’s progress were presented by Chris Edwards.
In Summer league we fielded 2 men’s A teams, a ladies and two mixed teams.

Men’s A – 4th out of 8 in Division 1 finished – a very good performance for a small club. 
Men’s B – 2nd out of 8 in Division 3 and were promoted. 
Ladies – 2nd out of 7 in Division 3 and were promoted. 
Mixed A – 2nd out of 7 in Division 2 and were also promoted.

Mixed  B -  4th out of 7 in Division 2 and remain.

Current Winter league 2017/8

Men’s A are in Division 1 now – as they split the divisions and lie 7th out of 8.
Men’s B were in the 2nd half of their division so therefore are playing in Div 4 and are 4th out of 8.
Ladies – 3rd out of 8 in Division 3.
For the coming season – we were facing falling membership, particularly of ladies so one of the mixed teams has had to be dropped.

There has been a good turn out for the American Tournaments, which have been brilliantly organised by Graham Bunting.
Julia Burgess then reported the ladies veterans who played in the plate comptetition and narrowly lost on an extremely hot day. JB wished lady members moving on well in their new clubs – Julia also thanked all the playing members. 

CE said that the men haven’t entered a team for veterans due to falling members.
6. Adoption of New Subscriptions

RM opened by stating that we hoped to leave the subscriptions at the 2017 level. CE reiterated that we discount for new members. People were generally in agreement
One problem is what we offer new members in terms of playing opportunities. Club nights have not been as well attended in the last year. More and more of the membership are playing during the day. 
There was some discussion about how we could improve club nights.
Sarah Mitchell talked about having a rota to provide a more cohesive approach to club nights. Her enjoyment of tennis stemmed from the very welcoming approach that Rob and Keith initially provided. Patrick Brannan said that the ethos of a club night is to be totally inclusive. 

Chris Jacques stated that it is a cfact of life that all sports club memberships are decreasing. The point should be about encouraging people by giving them a real incentive to join.


Janet Stewart thought that it’s not necessarily down to money but comes down to people finding their level. Indeed CE stated that we do have some of the  lowest fees in the county but some of the best facilities.
As Gary Ward said, we did provide a court for rusty rackets 2 years ago but they couldn’t integrate. It’s very difficult to accommodate this when there are only 4 courts – as you want to keep your existing members.

Patrick Brannan – referred to an old member who came to club nights having not played before and then became ladies captain. The mindset regarding mixing in has to change.

Judy Jennnings thinks that over the last 2 years the mindset at Tarvin has changed. Judy has joined another club because of it where everyone mixes in, particularly with the Juniors. She said some weeks you have a good game, other weeks, not so good.
Rob called a halt to the debate and said that there’ve been a lot of good points made and that the committee needs to take these on board and make the appropriate changes.

A vote was put to the room, and it was agreed that subscriptions would remain the same. We must accept that cost is probably not the issue but an incentive for joining is also worth exploring. CE stated that we need to aim for inclusivity ie we want you to join the club and we want to make it easy for you.

	
	Category
	2018
£
	2017
£

	A
	Family
	200
	200

	B
	Senior
	110
	110

	C
	Student
	35
	35

	D
	Junior
	30
	30

	E
	25 years and under
	50
	50

	F
	Non-playing
	10
	10

	G
	Off-peak
	80
	80

	H
	Guest
	3
	3

	I
	Child guest
	1
	1


7. Election of Officers

We are leaving the appointment of the Chair to the committee. Barry Cooper asked for the approval of the nominations as follows.

Rowena Okell – Treasurer - proposed by Sarah Mitchell and seconded by Jane Mitchell
Felicity Pochin – Secretary - proposed by Sarah Mitchell and seconded by Rob Millar
Existing Committee Members –Graham Bunting, Julia Burgess, Chris Edwards, Graham Freeman, Peter Nosworthy, Wendy Rae, Rupert Thorp and Rob Millar, en bloc - proposed by Sarah Mitchell and seconded by Jane Mitchell.
Jo Houlbrook to be added as an additional committee member, proposed by Rob Millar and seconded by Sarah Mitchell.
8. President’s Address
On behalf of the trustees, Barry Cooper thanked Rob and all the committee for all their hard work. Despite the comments over membership, Barry said that he has always found it a very friendly club, the quality of the courts of which visiting players always comment on positively. He is conscious of the declining membership levels but it is evident that the same thing is happening in most other clubs. He is sure that the committee will address it.
The most important part is that it is Rob’s last AGM as Chairman. Both Rob and Margaret Dixon have chaired the club alternatively over the last 30 odd years. BC suggested appointing an honorary Vice President – and asked the committee to check the constitution – and that Rob and Margaret should be appointed as such. Rob has left a great and lasting legacy at Tarvin Tennis Club – it has the best courts in league, best clubhouse and now floodlights. The membership might have declined but the club is still alive and this is down to the dedication of Rob as Chairman. There has obviously been an added bonus of Rob living close and keeping an eye on the tennis courts. Rob is also an excellent tennis player and Barry alluded to their very enjoyable partnership. Barry finished by thanking Rob for his many years of being the Chair, many years of friendship and his role in playing for the teams.
The President’s address was concluded when Julia presented Rob with some red and white wine glasses and wine.
9. Appointment of Auditor
Subject to Allyson  agreeing to audit the accounts next year, it was approved.
KB commented on rewarding our auditor and to record our thanks.

10. 2016  Club Tournament Winners
Mens Singles – Peter Nosworthy beat Graham Bunting
Ladies Singles – Felicity Pochin beat Sarah Mitchell
Mens Doubles – Mark Walker and Peter Nosworthy 
Ladies Doubles –  Judy Jennings  and Ros Roberts
Mixed Doubles – Graham Bunting and Catherine Mason
American Tournaments – Graham Bunting and Sarah Mitchell
The presentation of silverware was made this year by Rob Millar.

11. Any Other Business
Mary Thorp spoke about the Davies family to include the Jennings and Andrea Gray who have sadly left the club. Jean Davies is going to step down in organising the Tuesday afternoon sessions. MT thanked Jean in her absence for all her dedication to the club.

